
OFFICIAL   

 
ANDREW FISHER BUILDING 

ONE NATIONAL CIRCUIT 
BARTON 

Postal Address:  PO BOX 6500, CANBERRA ACT 2600 
Telephone: +61 2 6271 www.pmc.gov.au   ABN:  18 108 001 191 

 OFFICIAL    

Reference: EC23-000248 
 
 
Dr Patrick Hodder 
Committee Secretary 
Senate Finance and Public Administration Legislation Committee 
Parliament House 
CANBERRA ACT 2600  
 
 
Dear Dr Hodder 
 
 
I am writing to provide clarification to evidence provided by me at the hearing of the Senate 
Finance and Public Administration Legislation Committee on 22 May 2023. 
 
In response to a question from Senator McGrath, which appears on page 84 of the proof 
Hansard, I stated the department does not have any electric or hybrid vehicles as part of our 
fleet management plan. To clarify my answer, and noting the different definitions of ‘hybrid’ 
that are used, the department does not have any electric or plug-in hybrid electric vehicles, 
however we do have three non-plug-in hybrid vehicles.  
 
Further information regarding the definitons of hybrid vehicles is available at 
https://www.greenvehicleguide.gov.au. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
 
 
 

Hugh Cameron 
A/g First Assistant Secretary  
Corporate and Technology Division 
Department of the Prime Minister and Cabinet 
 
30 May 2023 
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